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Memo to: Great Lakes United Staff

From: Executive commit_teR

natp : February R, 1994

Subject! Notice of Staff Reductions

in conference calls on January 31 and February S, 1994, the
Executive Committee thoroughly conaiderod your at4aff latter of
January 25, 1994 with a view to determining how we might meet your
wishes. On the subject of rehiring Memo 013hei, we regret to say
that our financial situation at this time which requires sacrifices
on the part of peimaneAt staff does not allow ue the flexibility to
hire for another contract position. As we stated in our memo of
January 24, 1994, ' we c ontinue Lv eupporL dedii caLeci tc~za~a~alr~irsy
activities within GLU and will gave: the matter further
consideration should funds become available.

we also considered the possibility of allowing four weeks notice
regarding any changes in start arrangements. Unfortunately, due to
budget constraints, we are only able to grant two weeks notice.
While our previous memo did not constitute notice, we hope you will
take into account that there was preliminary notification that some
changes were forthcoming. Therefore, all staff reductions will be
effective February 22, 1994.

We would like to stress that the context for the decisions we made
today is in our view very short term. As soon as circumstances
allow, we will adjust these conditions to reflect an improved
financial climate. These decisions are necessary in order to bring
our expenditures in line with revenue in the U.S. budget and to
communicate these actions to the Auditor. We have also
substantially reduced U.S. operating expenses. We were constrained
in making Rorie of these decisions by obligations to our funders.
We are now turning our attention to additional fundraising
activities whi rh wp pi rr.Prpl y nnpa Will al 1 nw I1p t-1) rQr.nnr4 , clpr
these decisions on a monthly basis.

Decisions taken today arcs as follows;

1. Tony Luppino will be laid off effective February 23. Until
that date, he will be employed by GLU 1/4 time. He may choose
to continua health care coverage through CLCJ , at hies own
expense.

2, The position of Michelle Downey will be reduced to 1/2 time
effective February 22 with current health care benefits

maintained until the end of 1994.
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February 22, 1994

Dear GLU Board Member:

I am writing to you to report on developments over the last month
at Great Lakes United. By now you have all received Dick Kubiak's
letter of resignation, from both the office of President and from
the Board of Directors and I imagine you were as surprised as I
was. A reading of the bylaws seems to indicate that there are no
provisions to cover these circumstances, by allowing for the
replacement of the President. Several people feel they simply
provide for the president's powers to revert to the Vice-President.
I personally see this as workable only if I can rely on other
Executive and Board members to continue to work as a team until the
new Board is elected. Board members have been involved almost
daily over the last six months in the efforts on a variety of
issues crucial to the health of GLU. With the continuing
commitment of the other Executive and Committee chairs we will be
able to share the workload until the annual general meeting. I am
personally confident that'with Karen Murphy as our interim co-
ordinator, we can achieve a turnaround for GLU over the next six
months. Thankfully, Karen has agreed to do this and her commitment
and generosity have been clear in our negotiations with her to
return.

Revised Budget and Financial Plan

Attached is a copy of Fred Brown's letter to'the Auditor. The
revised budget reflecting expense reductions, and which Fred has
spent a lot of time drafting, will be sent to you soon. As we all
recognized at the last Board meeting, considerable expense
reduction in our 1994 budget was necessary. These could not be
accomplished without impacts on our staff. Since the Board
meeting, the amount of the reductions needed has increased as the
result of further information. The Executive Committee has
consulted with staff and with Karen Murphy over the last month.
Karen proposed that she work three quarter time in order to see the
remainder of her time redistributed to other staff. We all
recognize the importance of having an adequate staff team in our
offices and are grateful to Karen for this offer. Even so, we have
still had to implement reductions which we have endeavoured to make
equitable and .hope will be temporary measures. I have attached the
Personnel Committee's memo to staff.outlining these changes.

The Transition

Karen began work on Tuesday, February the 15th, just in time for
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the release of the 7th IJC Biennial Report. John Jackson worked on
preparing a GLU press release and a background fact sheet in
anticipation of this release. At the time of writing this letter
it is unclear if we will ever receive the transition memo from
Terry Yonker. A number of overdue notices of grant reports from
foundations have surfaced. Karen will have to both do uncompleted
work as well as work on new initiatives. I am enclosing the memo
and work plan Karen submitted to the Executive Committee to all of
you because it outlines what she expects from all of us and the new
Board members over the next six months. I feel it holds a real
vision and hope for a recovery plan.

The Strategic Planning Committee, the Collective Bargaining Group,
the Annual Meeting Committee have all been meeting and will be
reporting to our Board meeting on March 25 and 26 in Buffalo.
There is a need for the Bylaws Committee and the Policy Committee
to come to the Board with their recommendations.

Since there are no new grant applications out to funders it is
imperative that we come to closure at the March meeting on what
work we want to see GLU doing in the next year to meet upcoming,
grant deadlines.

We have been unable to renew Memo Oshi's fundraising contract
because of our commitment to permanent staff. However, Memo too
has generously agreed to volunteer several days a week. With
Memo's efforts, a fundraising plan based on new programs and with
our strategic plan in hand, I personally feel that the collective
staff, Board and member efforts will start to produce changes for
GLU in the Basin. All that ice will melt. Signs of thaw are
already being seen. I had a friendly call from Paul McClennan last
week assuring me of his support for the revival of GLU and
willingness to help in any way he can.

Karen and I would like to hear from you about the agenda for the
March meeting. We have had to postpone the meeting in Montreal in
order to save money and to allow the Executive to meet with the
Auditor. If any other Board members wish to attend this meeting,
we hope to schedule it for the afternoon of Friday the 25th.,

Finally I especially would like to thank Jeanne, Robin and Dick who
have worked so hard on the difficult work of the Personnel
Committee. This work has been very time consuming and has been
painful for all .involved. Thanks also go to the.staff for their
efforts and patience throughout this process.

On behalf of the Executive, and in hope,

Sarah Miller
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